
School Committee Minutes 
Town Hall Meeting Room 

        Wednesday, August 15, 2012 
 9:00 a.m. 

 
Members attending:   SusanMary Redinger, Kirsten Wright, Keith Cheveralls, Bob Sullebarger, 
Maureen Babcock, Joseph Connelly 
 
Absent:  Patty Wenger 
 
SusanMary Redinger called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m. 
 
MassDevelopment/Devens Contract 
Joseph Connelly reviewed changes made to the MassDevelopment/Devens contract that resulted 
from the meeting with George Rameriz that was requested by the Committee at the July 23rd 
meeting.  The contract has not been reviewed by MassDevleopment attorney Lee Smith, but any 
changes would be wording related and not affect the content of the contract.   
After discussion: 
 
Keith Cheveralls made a motion and Bob Sullebarger seconded to move to authorize the chair to 
sign the contract between MassDevelopment and the School Committee subject to legal review 
with content to remain consistent with the current draft. 
 
VOTE (4/0) 
 
Personnel update 
Joseph Connelly updated the Committee on two recent resignations at the Bromfield School.  
Jacqueline Butler, English teacher and Barbara Shea, Library Media Specialist.  Also Courtney 
Richard has been hired as the new Kindergarten teacher at HES.  Her resume will be included in 
the next School Committee packet. 
 
Keith Cheveralls  made a motion and Kirsten Wright seconded to adjourn at 9:40 a.m. 
 
VOTE  4/0 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Zadroga 
Recording Secretary 


